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 King County Courthouse

516 Third Avenue, Room 420

Seattle, WA  98104

May 14, 2002

Executive Sims

King County Executive

516 Third Avenue, Room 400

Seattle, WA 98103

Dear Executive Sims,

As chair of the Adult Justice Operational Plan (AJOMP) Advisory Committee, I am pleased to transmit for your review the three AJOMP Workgroup Reports:  the Felony Report, the draft Alternatives Report and the Misdemeanant Report.  These reports represent a great deal of hard work and commitment to improving the criminal justice system on the part of the members  of the three workgroups.  I would especially like to highlight the leadership and dedication shown by the chairs of the three workgroups:  the Honorable Michael Spearman, Superior Court, chair of the Felony Workgroup; the Honorable Michael Trickey, Superior Court, and the Honorable David Steiner, District Court, co-chairs of the Alternatives Workgroup; and the Honorable Jean Rietschel, Seattle Municipal Court, and the Honorable Janet Garrow, District Court, co-chairs of the Misdemeanant Workgroup.

The Advisory Committee provided critical guidance and oversight to the three AJOMP workgroups and their reports.  It is comprised of representatives from King County, Seattle, suburban cities, and the State.  Attached is a list of the members of the Advisory Committee.  

The Advisory Committee recommends implementing the process improvement recommendations from the Felony and the Misdemeanor Workgroups which would incrementally and cumulatively reduce jail population.  Attached is a summary of the recommendations and the Advisory Committee’s direction for the best course of action for implementation of the recommendations.  In general, the Advisory Committee suggests that the recommendations be referred to the Regional Law, Safety and Justice Committee (RLSJC) and to the Jail Committee Workgroup (a subcommittee of the RLSJC) for implementation.

The Alternatives Workgroup is recommending the establishment of a Day Reporting Center and expansion of the use of out-of-custody work crews primarily aimed at the failure to comply population.  This report is still in draft format as the Advisory Committee has not yet had an opportunity to review it.  I anticipate that their review will be complete and the report will be finalized by mid-June.

The AJOMP process has been a collaborative effort between the Superior and District Courts, Prosecuting Attorney, Sheriff, King County Executive, King County Council, cities, local and state criminal justice agencies, and human service and community stakeholders.  I believe this collaboration is reflected in the thoughtfulness of the recommendations contained in these reports.  Successful implementation of these recommendations will greatly assist King County in its management of the jail population growth, improve the criminal justice system, and preserve public safety by conserving limited detention space for those offenders for whom jail is the only option.
Sincerely,

Bobbe Bridge

Washington State Supreme Court
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